1993
January 15, 1993
February 1, 1993

February 5, 1993

February 19, 1993
March 12,1993

March 19, 1993

March 24, 1993

March 24. 1993
banners)

March 31, 1993

April 7, 1993
April 8, 1993

April 13,1993
May 10, 1993
May 13,1993
May 25,1993
June 14,1993

June 24,1993
June 25,1993
October 13,1993

October 21,1993

December 7, 1993

Special Committee Announces January Public Meetings

Chief Conflict of Interest Commissioner Dismisses Complaint
Against Titus Allooloo

Speaker (Michael Ballantyne) Receives Resignation From Ernie
Bernhardt

Communique on Western Constitutional Development

Kitikmeot By-Election for Legislative Assembly Scheduled for
Monday, May 10, 1993

Sharks Announce Final Roster for Media MLA Grudge Schmockey
Match

Yellowknife Artist's Designs Selected for Banners to be Flown
in Ottawa and the N.W.T's Capital City

Capital To Capital - Building The Ties That Bind (3 special
Members of the Legislative Assembly To Discuss Priorities During
Three Day Workshop

Workshop Identifies Decision Points

Social Housing Committee To Monitor Proposed Federal Funding
Cuts To Housing

Five Candidates Seek Kitikmeot Seat in May 10th By-Election
Kelvin Ng Elected Kitikmeot MLA in By-Election

Western Constitutional Process

Kelvin Ng Sworn in as Kitikmeot MLA

Special Committee on Health and Social Services concludes
Community Consultation Schedule

Western Constitutional Process
Yellowknife and Ottawa Unveil Commemorative Banners

Special Committee on Health and Social Services Releases
Community Control Paper

Front-line Worker Survey

Michael Ballantyne Resigns as Speaker






December 8, 1993 Members Conduct Guidelines Adopted

December 10, 1993 New Speaker Elected (Jeannie Marie-Jewell)
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Special Committee Announces January Public Meetings

YELLOWKNIFE (January 15, 1993) - The Special Committee on Health
and Social Services has announced its schedule for public hearings later
this month.

Established by the Legislative Assembly, the Special Committee is
conducting the most extensive public review of health and social policies
ever undertaken in the Northwest Territories. The public is invited to
attend and participate in the upcoming meetings to be held in the
following communities: Fort Simpson, Tuesday, January 26; Fort
Providence, Wednesday, January 27, and Hay River, Thursday, January
28.

Charles Dent, MLA for Yellowknife Frame Lake and Chairperson of the
Social Committee, states that "these public meetings and other
consultations are vital to the Committee's ability to reflect the needs of
our communities. Our previous visits to centres in the Keewatin
demonstrated that people want to share their concerns and ideas with
the Committee."

"This is because our focus is on issues of real concern to Northerners,
and not just departments or agencies. As a result, the recommendations
we make to the Legislative Assembly will be designed to produce
solutions that will really address the needs of those who use, and those
who deliver our system of health and social services. We look forward to
hearing from the people of Fort Simpson, Fort Providence and Hay River
when we visit their communities."

Under the theme "Talking & Working Together" the Special Committee is
focusing its study on the organization and delivery of health and social
services to four key groups within the community: children, young
people, elders, and those suffering from addiction to alcohol and drugs.
The Committee is also examining health care costs and service delivery
models. The Committee will table its final report and recommendations
to the Legislative Assembly in the fall of 1993.
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Last month the Special Committee tabled its third Interim Report which
summarizes the main issues raised by the people of the Keewatin during
the Committee's November consultations.
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For more information on the Committee and on making submissions,
contact:

Mark Nicoll, Committee Coordinator
Tel: (403) 873-7052

Toll Free: 1-800-661-0784

Fax: (403) 873-0357



CORRECTION

Please note the following correction to the press release
headlined "Speclal Committee Announces January Public
Meetings" which was distributed by fax on Friday, January 15,
1993.

The first sentence of the third paragraph should read: "Charles
Dent, MLA for Yellowknife Frame Lake and Chairperson of the
Special Committee, states...”
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Chief Conflict of Interest Commissioner
Dismisses Complaint Against Titus Allooloo

YELLOWKNIFE (February 1, 1993) - Chief Conflict of Interest
Commissioner Joel Fournier has dismissed a complaint brought against
Amittuq MLA Titus Allooloo by Deh Cho MLA Sam Gargan.

In his decision, forwarded to the Hon. Michael Ballantyne, the Speaker of
the Legislative Assembly, Mr. Fournier dismisses the complaint and
states that Mr. Allooloo is not in conflict as defined by the Legislative
Assembly and Executive Council Act, nor have his private affairs
contravened the spirit or letter of the legislation in question.

"After a thorough review of the information available to me and having
regard to all of the circumstances of this matter I am unable to find any
merit to the argument put forth by Mr. Gargan. Similarly, I am unable to
find any conduct by the Member that would constitute an infringement of
the statutes," he states.

Mr. Gargan formally requested on December 14, 1992, that the Chief
Conlflict of Interest Commissioner investigate Mr. Allooloo. He alleged
that Mr. Allooloo had contravened Section 67(a) and (b) and Section 73(2)
of the Legislative Assembly and Executive Council Act by virtue of his
relationship with Betty Harnum, the Legislative Assembly's appointee as
Languages Commissioner.

Mr. Allooloo is the Minister of the Departments of Renewable Resources
and Municipal and Community Affairs.

Mr. Ballantyne will table the Chief Conflict of Interest Commissioner's
report in its entirety when the Third Session of the 12th Legislative
Assembly resumes sitting on Wednesday, February 17, 1993.

-30 -
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For more information, contact

Michael Ballantyne
Speaker
Legislative Assembly
of the Northwest Territories
Tel: (403) 873-7629

Brad Heath
Communication Services
Legislative Assembly

of the Northwest Territories
Tel: (403) 920-8096
Fax: (403) 920-4735

David Hamilton
Clerk
Legislative Assembly
of the Northwest Territories
Tel: (403) 873-7457
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Speaker Receives Resignation From Ernie Bernhardt

YELLOWKNIFE (February 5, 1993) - The Hon. Michael Ballantyne,
Speaker of the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories, has set
in motion the process for holding a by-election to replace Kitikmeot MLA
Ernie Bernhardt who submitted his resignation today.

Mr. Bernhardt's resignation is effective as of 5:00 p.m., Friday, February
5, 1993.

In accordance with Section 8(2) of the Legislative Assembly and Executive
Council Act, the Speaker informed Commissioner Daniel Norris of the
vacancy and transmitted Mr. Bernhardt's letter of resignation and
affidavit of execution.

Under Section 8(1) of the Legislative Assembly and Executive Council
Act, an MLA may resign by openly declaring his or her decision to resign
during a Session of the Assembly. An MLA may also resign by
submitting to the Speaker a written statement declaring the decision to
resign, and an affidavit from a witness attesting that the statement was
sworn before a Commissioner of Oaths.

Section 9(1) of the Legislative Assembly and Executive Council Act states
that upon being notified of a vacancy, the Commissioner is compelled to
issue a warrant to the Chief Electoral Officer for the issue of a writ for a
by-election.

No date has been set as of yet for a by-election , says David M. Hamilton,
Clerk of the Legislative Assembly. The election period for a by-election is
45 days from issue of the writ.
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For more information, contact:
David Hamilton Brad Heath
Clerk Communication Services
Legislative Assembly Legislative Assembly
Tel: (403) 873-7457 Tel: (403) 920-8096
Fax: (403) 920-4735 Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Communiqué on Western Constitutional Development

YELLOWKNIFE (February 19, 1993) - The leaders of aboriginal
organizations, western MLAs, a representative chosen from women's
organizations and three non-aboriginal representatives will now guide the
process of developing a constitution for a new western territory.

The decision to expand the Committee of Political Leaders came after a
meeting of the Committee and the Western Caucus of the Legislative
Assembly last night. A new Western territory will be established when
the Northwest Territories divides in 1999.

The expanded group will be called the Constitutional Development
Steering Committee and will have the same mandate as the original
Committee: to design, implement and guide the process of developing a
constitution and structure of government for the western territory.

The Committee will deliberate how substantive decisions on the
constitution will be made and how a final proposal will be formally
ratified. Major decisions on the character and content of the proposed
new constitution will not be taken by this Committee.

The original Committee of Political Leaders was an informal group of
Aboriginal Leaders and MLAs which began meeting in March 1991. It
developed terms of reference for the Commission for Constitutional
Development which were subsequently approved by the Legislative
Assembly and funded by the Government of the Northwest Territories.

The Bourque Commission, as it came to be known, released its report in
April 1992 and travelled to various meetings and assemblies during the
summer to discuss their findings and recommendations. It is expected
that the six members of the Commission will be invited to appear before
the Committee of the Whole of the Legislative Assembly some time during
this Winter Session when the Commission report will be discussed.
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The Constitutional Development Steering Committee will meet again
today to try and finalize a work plan for the next stage of western
constitutional development.
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For more information, please contact Mr. Fred Koe, MLA for Inuvik, and
Chairperson of the Western Caucus of the Legislative Assembly by
phoning (403) 920-3331 or calling toll free from outside of Yellowknife to
1-800-661-0784.



7/

7 hPa12 HDATT

M"NoPs) >Cad™d4VDV2V U -DUPU:K44%d “TD 57-PUa 42121
DPaVI 5CedPd4dUd D 2 N1?OUP252V 5NN Vs 1 C

‘62 VIDRN2T 59 CadPD AN U YYdE 2% 12T U 4PV d
TCSUPM-LBBL A5 DPaVD 5CadP%2:DIV TS dhlUadP12T s la26/d
V1 CC894%°7 D1 hd®V 25774449V I2V HMUIPT 57 r U2 &4
Ms?V=2721 >7C%DV2V 5925dTU9 5Cad™d9CRTUT DPeVD

WU RD2A4VDVAY 5o 253709

3T N2 D2IUP N2V TS wCasD2 D12 5CaD244dULe2T/ YV >r IV THY
DPaT1D 57 M2sD2sHDJIM4ULd D P d9JULA2 TV 5PaD 25 Med 09,
D SdTdUP4V 5TNed HCaDP M DPL12T 5 Ca DIV PSTA44IULER Y
DPa1D 7% ><aD2:I>%%UPTUT >?5TU9

122D 27D 5PeT12T N2 D2TddwP T D127 aVs 1 C

5T 1%2dOUD=50V U aD2dqUaddd TTD U D2dRU>UD250¢5Uu2CD
W wD2Vradep 5Cad>d4V 253U 4% C2T5T7D U D2, %D V2V
TP 0D 5L SMe2AHUD25oV M2 V2DR12T M2 V2Y, o C
W D240l >CauD2dIU & CaD?TlaDI21 0D DPsD

- ' 1CosD2 P+ -6661
32042V 2,UD DO 284 DOQddnp 6% 4R T 1,22Dq (1)
'5Pa%d 5%>e¥ 5JT-Usd>AUTUT HRARTIUT 2oPUsd=12T 1.22Dd
CTD 5<sdPKULAPTYY W6 d2dIUTUT UT-4PAd DV Py D

>R 5TUT SYa6d sMs2V2T1 DPa) 5<ud>%ULd> 1YY

2CauD? M dds?2Dd 107 aNaDPs12T

‘a9 Vs Tee C 5T N2 AIOUD252V 5<a2D24OUV2V 52 44JUe Cas4d
>2JUBRCY 5P G196 R®T 2/ WY TThD 52 hPagUs<4CY 5T®D
214 uDd? TLpd4dUaCald HUd212T C1s22D4 5k JURCY
DhlUa26rd 5VUCCu9B™7 - (EB6L ‘6L VDGV) V™4

2T h2AHUD250V
M52V =2DRs 12T 5l 2V2V, T € 1s?2Dd POSJIURY 5% INC



-2 -

DM AP EDCH® oM DR CDICD D™D, CAL%a
CAI*CDDBCeeD®oN®, DotbedlMva® N®PALD®>C ADP 1892-T
d'Ls DeSBCeD®oN® P Do sachds® DAYDN~LY
DBPNBHCeD®oN's ADedr’ICD/L~e®. CAL onab®>C (44 B6-%J<°
BDORNPNDD®de AclbDeD®DC BAYYDed e 6" bNLI A% ac™<C
LeleD®NS DPDE bNLSYdSaDN“5d CL%a bDPNTADD®IC
DotbncD®CHC DbDPabDede™<C.

W A NenodS, Lelbi¥lene®l ACTcdNYe ] bNLPGe ™ ad™D €
bNLed®>¢ D5 ALy 4*P A/l e d 5N AcnldPNMed® M 0¢
CGalNebP?PCDPLRe® Ddeo T Leb®Ydeno™ ACTcdNCDodc™ 5°¢
APPNAN A AP CHMC CSaDJINEAMY 20 ¢ AZIND SN0,

- 30 -

JPPA*b e PLI?, bDALASADL " 0d®™D>™ T°C 24 dA, LeleD®™N
Aobh™J, d'Ls AY<DCC DdeoT LebeD®™NC bALMM*0°¢
DbedDso (403) 920-3331 DC5%¢C APHY DI Db ADI"a™D®
b5al0° PcColDe¢ 1-800-661-0784,



g e ey | NEWS RELEASE
Nor’rhwes : - - | DI\ L b I\QB

Territories Leqgisiafive Assembly
00 PSS LelePNc bNLAYLC

Kitikmeot by-election for Legislative Assembly
scheduled for Monday, May 10, 1993

YELLOWKNIFE (March 12, 1993) - A by-election will be held Monday,
May 10, 1993 to elect a Member of the Legislative Assembly for the
electoral district of Kitikmeot.

The process of calling a by-election began today with Commissioner
Daniel Norris issuing an order advising the Chief Electoral Officer to
issue a Writ of Election on Friday, March 26, 1993. The Writ calls for
the Polling Day to be Monday, May 10, 1993, and for nominations to
close at 2:00 p.m. on Monday, April 12, 1993.

Enumeration will begin Wednesday, April 7 and end on Saturday, April
10, 1993. You are eligible to vote if you: are 18 years of age or older as
of May 10, 1993; are a Canadian citizen; have lived in the Northwest
Territories since May 10, 1992, and your ordinary residence — the
place you call home — is in the Kitikmeot electoral district.

The Kitikmeot electoral district is comprised of the communities of
Cambridge Bay, Coppermine, Bay Chimo and Bathurst Inlet, as well as
the Lupin Mine at Contwoyto Lake and the DEW Line/North Warning
Sites at Lady Franklin Point, Byron Bay, Cape Young and Cambridge

Bay.

The Returning Officer for the by-election is Rhoda Maghagak of
Cambridge Bay.

The seat became vacant when former MLA Ernie Bernhardt resigned
on Friday, February 5, 1993. The 2+ Members of the 12th Legislative
Assembly were elected in a general ei=ction on October 15, 1991. In
that election, ballots were cast by 95.15 per cent of the 1,176 voters
on the voters list in the Kitikmeot electoral district.

Contact Elections N.W.T. for more information. Outside of Yellowknife,
call toll free to 1-800-661-0796. In Yellowknife, call 920-6999. The
Elections N.W.T. facsimile number is (403) 873-0366.
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For more information, contact:

Rosemary Cairns Brad Heath

Coordinator of Operations Communication Services
Elections N.W.T. Legislative Assembly of the N.W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-6999 Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 873-0366 Fax: 1403) 920-4735
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Sharks Announce Final Roster for
Media - MLA Grudge Schmockey Match

YELLOWKNIFE (March 19, 1993) - MLA Sharks Coach Jeannie Marie-
Jewell has released the Legislative Assembly's final roster for tomorrow's
Schmockey match with the Media Ravens.

"It's not too late for the Media Ravens to turn chicken," said coach and
MLA Jeannie Marie-Jewell in announcing the Sharks' line-up. "Perhaps
after reviewing our roster they'd prefer a rousing game of non-contact
cribbage."

The Sharks held their final practice last night and are described by one
high-placed government official as "a finely-tuned hockey machine" and
"poetry in motion".

"It is my opinion that the Sharks will deliver a crushing defeat to the
Ravens tomorrow night," said the official who fears media reprisal and
wishes to remain anonymous.

MLAs donning the Sharks' blue-and-white uniform are Nellie "the Puck
Stops Here" Cournoyea, Titus "Be Bop" Allooloo, Rebecca "You're lucky
I'm the Minister of Health..." Mike, Richard "Mad Trapper" Nerysoo,
Samuel "Grumpy" Gargan, Henry "Zorro" Zoe, James "Lee Van CIiff"
Arvaluk, Don "Teflon" Morin and Jim "Lynx River Trapper" Antoine.

Representing the Legislative Assembly staff will be Joe "Mad Dog"
Maduke, Craig "Smokie" Robinson, Vera "The Rocket" Raschke, Kuluk
"The Clipper" Gamble, Sheila "the Enforcer" MacPherson, Tina "Mean
Teen" Meharrie and Angela "Happy" Carriere.

Also taking to the ice for the Sharks will be deputy minister Conrad "The
Python" Pilon and assistant deputy ministers Al "The Mover" Menard and
Andy "Mr. Zero" Langford.

The Ravens have agreed to a special request to allow Archie "Say Your
Prayers" Catholique to play for the Sharks, says MLA Sam Gargan.
"This... was a serious tactical error on the part of the media. But I guess
we've always known that they're not playing with a full duffel bag."

NWT 6233/0191 %9
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The second annual Schmockey match between the MLAs and Yellowlknife
Media All-Stars is scheduled for 7 p.m. tomorrow night at the Yellowknife
Community Arena. All proceeds will be donated to the Stanton
Yellowknife Hospital Intensive Care Unit.

For more slanderous comments about the Media Ravens, contact Sharks
General Manager David "Scotty” Hamilton.

-30-
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Yellowknife artist's designs selected for banners
to be flown in Ottawa and the N.W.T.'s Capital City

YELLOWKNIFE (March 24, 1993) - Banners designed by local artist
Kayhan Nadji have been chosen to fly in Yellowknife and Ottawa this
summer as part of a project designed to link the Capital Cities.

"The opening of our new Legislative Assembly building is an event unique
in the history of the Northwest Territories and we believe Mr. Nadji's
designs will help convey our message to those who see the banners in
Ottawa and in Yellowknife," said the Hon. Michael Bzllantyne, Speaker of
the Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.

The banners were commissioned by the Legislative Assembly and the
National Capital Commissior: (NCC) to commemorate the opening of the
Assembly's new building this year. The actual banners, which will
measure 36 inches by 72 inches, are currently in production and will be
unveiled in ceremonies to be held simultaneously in Ottawa and
Yellowknife on Monday, June 21 — the first day of summer!

After the official unveiling, the banners will hang outside of the new
Legislative Assembly building in Yellowknife and outside Canada's
Capital Visitor Information Centre, located in front of the Parliament
Buildings in Ottawa.

Mr. Nadji's banners depict the following themes: the new Legislative
Assembly building and the N.W.T. Legislative Assembly; the Northwest
Territories - past, present and future, and contributions of Aboriginal
elders and their connections with youth in the territories.

The banner depicting the new Assembly building and the Legislative
Assembly features the territorial flag, the Mace of the Northwest
Territories, the N.W.T. coat of arms, drawings of the new Assembly from
two different angles, and 24 small circles representing the 24
- MLAs/constituencies of the Northwest Territories.

Mr. Nadji portrayed the past, present and future of the NNW.T. with a

collage featuring an Arctic exploration ship sailing among icebergs and
fish, a dog sled and a gold mine.
1of2
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A tipi, igloo, drum, inukshuk, caribou, bow and arrow, Arctic landscape
and a circle of orbs representing drum dancers combine to represent the
contribution of elders in Mr. Nadji's third banner.

Mr. Nadji's designs were selected from an N.W.T.-wide banner design
competition that was held in January of this year. Five semi-finalists
were selected by a panel of local judges. The final selection was made by
the Legislative Assembly in conjunction with the NCC.

Honourable mention goes to semi-finalists David John A. Tologanak of
Cambridge Bay, Ruth Lehmann of Inuvik, Brian Brulé of Fort Providence
and Lynda Church of Yellowknife.

— 30 —
For more information, contact:

David Hamilton Brad Heath

Clerk Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.W.T. Legislative Assembly of the N.W.T.
Tel: (403) 873-7457 Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735 Fax: {403) 920-4735






Yellowknife artist Kayhan Nadji, right, receives round-trip airline tickets
to Ottawa from John Hoyles, General Manager and Executive Vice-
President of the National Capital Commission. Mr. Nadji is the winner of
an N.W.T.-wide competition to design a series of three banners which will
be flown in Yellowknife and Ottawa as part of the 1993 N.W.T./Ottawa
Linkage Project. Photo courtesy of the Legislative Assembly
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National Capital Commission
Commission de la Capitale nationale
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

NCCN-93.03-06PR
MARCH 24, 1993

CAPITAL TO CAPITAL - BUILDING
THE TIES THAT BIND

Canada'’s Capital - As part of its on-going commitment to
create a symbolic Capital for all Canadians, the National Capital
Commission (NCC), 1s pleased to announce that a new, significant
link has been formed with the government of the Northwest

Territories.

To honour the opening of the new legislative assembly building
in Yellowknife, the NCC and the government of the Northwest
Territories have commissioned a set of three special banners by
northern artist Kayhan Nadji.

Nadji's banner designs were selected through a joint design
competition held by the government of the Northwest
Territories and the NCC. The banners will hang outside the
"Canada's Capital Visitor Information Centre”, located in front of
the Parliament Buildings in Canada’s Capital and the original set
will hang outside the new legislative assembly building in

“Yellowknife.

This project is part of the NCC's plan to showcase each of the

provinces and territories within the Capital and to bring the

message of a symbolic capital to Canadians who aren't able to
actually visit the Capital region.

- The NCC is a Crown Corporation withi a mandate to build pride

and unity in Canada, through the Capital. By building strong
links between the provincial, territorial and national capitals,
the NCC hopes to create a meaningful place for Canadians to

meet, exchange ideas and feel a sense of history and belonging.

-30-

Information: Suzanne Amos-Kinsella
Manager, Media Relations
(613) 239-5390

161 Launier Ave West 161, avenye Laurier opuest
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National Capital  Commission
Commission de la Capitale nationale

Kayhan Nadji was born in Iran in 1948. He received his Master's
degree in Architecture from the National University of Iran and
started his own architecture practice. He emigrated to Canada in
1978 to continue his education in architecture and he became a
member of the Ordre des architectes du Québec in 1986 and a
member of the Royal Architectural Institute of Canada in 1989.

The natural beauty and spirituality which exists in the nature of the
North has always held a deep rocted interest for Kayhan. Part of the
reason he moved to the North (Yellowknife) was to capture this
beauty and spiritnality and make it apart of his art.

While in the North, Kayhan is also involved in scientific research to
conduct study about "Architecture and Construction Techniques in
Northern Climate”.

Kayhan began painting when he was a child, He paints in oil and
water colour and has participated in painting exhibitions in Canada
and overseas. He has also received several awards for his logo
designs in Canada.

In the design of his banner, great consideration was given to
northern aboriginal culture.

Circular motifs have been placed in the centre of the three banners
to illustrate the significance of culture and spirituality throughout
the cultural, legislative and industrial development of northern
Canada. The importance of the drum, drummers and drum dancers
is portrayed through these circular elements as well.

Colours have been carefully chosen to represent official colours of the
Northwest Territories and highlight Northern life and land symbols.

The banner pays tribute to all Northern people, elders, governing
bodies and the business community of the past, present and future.

NCCN-93-03-06A

i61 Laurier Ave Wes! 161 avenue Launsr ouest
Cttawa. Canada Ottawa, Canada

K1P 6J6 K1P 6J6 Ca.ﬂ dm
Tel. (613) 2395555 Tel. (513) 239-5555 404
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Members of the Legislative Assembly
to discuss priorities during three-day workshop

YELLOWKNIFE (March 31, 1993) - Members of the Legislative Assembly
will travel to Fort Providence Saturday for a three-day planning
workshop.

Caucus Chairperson Fred Koe, Inuvik MLA, said MLAs will discuss a
number of items of common concern, including their priorities and the
kinds of decisions that will have to be made to prepare for the division of
the Territories in 1999. The MLAs will also consider recommendations
dealing with a code of ethics for Members of the Legislative Assembly.

"There is a lot of work and a lot of strategic planning to be done.
Members of the Assembly need to set aside this time from their hectic
schedules and map out their approach on various issues," Mr. Koe said.

Government Leader Nellie Cournoyea and Mr. Koe, as Chair of Caucus,
will issue a communiqué on the workshop and will be available for
interviews when they return to Yellowknife.

e B =
For more information, contact:

David Hamilton

Clerk

Legislative Assembly of the N.W.T.
Tel: (403) 873-7457

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735

NWT 6233/0191 %9
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Workshop Identifies Decision Points

YELLOWKNIFE (April 7) — A strategic planning workshop has resulted in
a blueprint charting key operation and constitutional decisions that have to
be made over the next seven years by the Territorial government and
Legislative Assembly.

The workshop organized by the joint Cabinet/MLA working group on reshaping northern
government, ended its three days of discussions Tuesday evening. A second strategy
session is planned for late summer.

"It's important for everyone to know what decisions have to be made and when they have
to be made," Government Leader Nellie Cournoyea told a press conference today.

The blueprint lists, on a yearly basis, the various steps that have to be taken in order to
achieve a Nunavut government and a new constitution for the Western Territories by 1999,
including the establishment of an electoral boundaries commission to redefine
constituencies in each Territory. It also charts the normal operations of government and
the committee work of the Legislative Assembly.

Caucus Chair Fred Koe said the work required to respond to land claims and self-
government initiatives as well as preparations for division is significant. At the same time,
Cabinet and the Legislature can't lose sight of its ongoing economic, social, housing, and
environmental challenges.

He said the blueprint will be refined and circulated widely throughout the Territories.

The workshop wasn't intended to produce conclusions and direction on all of the issues
facing the Northwest Territories. Rather, it provided the opportunity for Members to
develop an understanding of current obligations and to identify where further work is
required and the matters which will have to be dealt with by the next Assembly and
Government.

See over
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Workshop Identifies Decision Points: Page 2

Meanwhile, MLLAs and Cabinet Members also considered the effectiveness of consensus
‘government and how to improve the relationship and dialogue between the Legislative
Assembly and Executive branches of Government. Mr. Koe said there is general
agreement that the Territories’ present system is working.

"It might not be as smooth as some people would like to see it, but that's politics. We do
get the work done," he stated. ‘

The workshop also discussed proposals for a code of ethics outlining the principles that
should guide how Members of the Legislative Assembly conduct themselves. Further
consideration has been referred to the Assembly's Standing Committee on Rules,
Procedures and Privileges.

Contact: Brad Heath
Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the NW'T
Tel: (403) 920-8096
Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Social Housing Committee to monitor
proposed federal funding cuts to housing

YELLOWKNIFE (April 8, 1993) - Proposed federal funding cuts were the
subject of intense discussion at the first meeting of the Advisory

Committee on Social Housing, which met for the first time on
Wednesday, April 7, 1993.

If the latest cuts go through as planned, money received through Canada
Mortgage and Housing Corporation (CMHC]) for new social housing in the
N.W.T. will have been reduced by a total of 97 per cent from $43.4
million in 1991 to as low as $1.5 million in 1994.

"The impact on N.W.T. communities will be devastating. Our people lived
off the land less ti:an a generation ago. Now that most people are living
in communities, the federal government is pulling the rug out from under
our feet,” said Don Morin, Advisory Committee Chair and Minister
Responsibie for the N.-W.T. Housing Corporation.

The 1992 N.W.T. Housing Corporation Needs Survey determined a
shortfall of 3,584 units in the N.W.T. Without continued help from the
federal government, the Advisory Committee was told, there is no hope of
ever meeting the housing needs of northerners.

Advisory Committee members expressed serious concerns about Ottawa's
apparent intent to withdraw almost completely from its responsibility to
provide housing assistance to aboriginal people in the N.W.T.

"Ninety-eight per cent of the people receiving housing assistance in the
N.W.T. are aboriginal people.” Deputy Chair Sam Gargan said. "We are
not prepared to let the federal government off load its responsibilities to
provide housing assistance to aboriginal people."

The federal Housing Minister, the Honourable Elmer MacKay, will make a
final decision.on the proposed cuts soon. The Advisory Committee will be

monitoring the situation closely, and will be coordinating a terntonal-
wide response to the cuts if they are confirmed.

1of2
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The Advisory Committee on Social Housing was established by the
Legislative Assembly in March, 1993. Its mandate is to provide advice to
the Minister Responsible for the N.-W.T. Housing Torporation and the
Legislative Assembly on territorial-wide housing issues.

Members of the Advisory Committee are: Jim Antoine, MLA Nahendeh;
Silas Arngna'naaq, MLA Kivallivik; James Arvaluk, MLA Aivilik; Sam
Gargan, MLA Deh Cho; Jeannie Marie-Jewell, MLA Thebacha; Don
Morin, MLA Tu Nedhe, and John Ningark, MLA Natilikmiot.

— 30 —
For more information, contact:

David Hamilton

Clerk ,

Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 873-7457

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Social Housing Committee to monitor
proposed federal funding cuts to housing

YELLOWKNIFE (April 8, 1993) - Proposed federal funding cuts were the
subject of intense discussion at the first meeting of the Advisory
Committee on Social Housing, which met for the first time on
Wednesday, April 7, 1993.

If the latest cuts go through as planned, money received through Canada
Mortgage and Housing Corporation (CMHC) for new social housing in the
N.W.T. will have been reduced by a total of 97 per cent from $43.4
million in 1991 to as low as $1.5 million in 1994.

"The impact on N.W.T. communities will be devastating. Our people lived
off the land less than a generation ago. Now that most people are living
in communities, the federal government is pulling the rug out from under
our feet." said Don Morin, Advisory Committee Chair and Mlmster
Responsible for the N.-W.T. Housing Corporation.

The 1992 N.W.T. Housing Corporation Needs Survey determined a
shortfall of 3,584 units in the NNW.T. Without continued help from the
federal government, the Advisory Committee was told, there is no hope of
ever meeting the housing needs of northerners.

Advisory Committee members expressed serious concerns about Ottawa's
apparent intent to withdraw almost completely from its responsibility to
provide housing assistance to aboriginal people in the N.-W.T.

"Ninety-eight per cent of the people receiving housing assistance in the
N.W.T. are aboriginal people." Deputy Chair Sam Gargan said. "We are
not prepared to let the federal government off load its responsibilities to
provide housing assistance to aboriginal people.”

The federal Housing Minister, the Honourable Elmer MacKay, will make a
final decision on the proposed cuts soon. The Advisory Committee will be

monitoring the situation closely, and will be coordinating a territorial-
wide response tc the cuts if they are confirmed.
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The Advisory Committee on Social Housing was established by the
Legislative Assembly in March, 1993. Its mandate is to provide advice to
the Minister Responsible for the N.-W.T. Housing Corporation and the
Legislative Assembly on territorial-wide housing issues.

Members of the Advisory Committee are: Jim Antoine, MLA Nahendeh;
Silas Arngna'naaq, MLA Kivallivik; James Arvaluk, MLA Aivilik; Sam
Gargan, MLA Deh Cho; Jeannie Marie-Jewell, MLA Thebacha; Don
Morin, MLA Tu Nedhe, and John Ningark, MLA Natilikmiot.
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For more information, contact:

David Hamilton

Clerk

Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 873-7457

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 320-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Five candidates seek Kitikmeot seat
in May 10th by-election

YELLOWKNIFE (April 13, 1993) - Five candidates have filed nomination
papers for the May 10 by-election to elect a Member of the Legislative
Assembly for the electoral district of Kitikmeot.

The by-election was made necessary by the resignation of Ernie
Bernhardt, who was elected as the Kitikmeot MLA in the 1991 N.W.T.
general election. Five candidates also sought the seat during that
election.

Nominations closed at 2 p.m. on Monday, April 12. Nomination papers
could be filed with the Returning Officer, Rhoda Maghagak, in Cambridge
Bay, or with the person appointed by her to accept nominations in
Coppermine, Nancy Havioyak.

The candidates in alphabetical order of surnames, =nd their home
communities and occupations are:

Bill Adamache, Coppermine, contractor;
Harry Maksagak, Cambridge Bay, student counsellor;
Kelvin Ng, Cambridge Bay, businessman;
Andy Palongayak, Holman, settlement maintainer;

- Keith Peterson, Cambridge Bay, manager.
Advance polls will be held in Cambridge Bay and Coppermine on
Thursday, April 29 and Tuesday, May 4 between 4 p.m. and 8 p.m. The
polls will be open on voting day, Monday, May 10, between 9 a.m. and 8
p.-m. local time.
Brochures on the Kitikmeot by-election, produced in English, French and
Inuinnaqtun, were distributed to all postal boxes in ‘Coppermine and
Cambridge Bay. .

95 1 of 2
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Voters can obtain more information about the by-election by telephoning
the Returning Officer, Rhoda Maghagak, in Cambridge Bay at (403) 983-
2937 (collect calls accepted) or by sending a fax message to her at (403)
983-2938. Information is also available from Elections NWT in
Yellowknife, toll free at 1-800-661-0796 or 920-6999 in Yellowknife.

— 30—
For more information, contact;

Rosemary Cairns
Co-ordinator of Operations
Elections NWT

Tel: (403) 920-6999

Fax: (403) 873-0366

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Five candidates seek Kitikmeot seat
in May 10th by-election

YELLOWKNIFE (April 13, 1993) - Five candidates have filed nomination
papers for the May 10 by-election to elect a Member of the Legislative
Assembly for the electoral district of Kitikmeot.

The by-election was made necessary by the resignation of Ernie
Bernhardt, who was elected as the Kitikmeot MLA in the 1991 N.W.T.
general election. Five candidates also sought the seat during that
election.

Nominations closed at 2 p.m. on Monday, April 12. Nomination papers
could be filed with the Returning Officer, Rhoda Maghagak, in Cambridge
Bay, or with the person appointed by her to accept nominations in
Coppermine, Nancy Havioyak.

The candidates in alphabetical order of surnames, and their home
communities and occupations are:

Bill Adamache, Coppermine, contractor;

Harry Maksagak, Cambridge Bay, student counsellor;

Kelvin Ng, Cambridge Bay, businessman;

Andy Palongayak, Holman, settlement maintainer;

Keith Peterson, Cambridge Bay, manager.

Advance polls will be held in Cambridge Bay and Coppermine on
Thursday, April 29 and Tuesday, May 4 between 4 p.m. and 8 p.m. The
polls will be open on voting day, Monday, May 10, between 9 a.m. and 8
p.m. local time.

Brochures on the Kitikmeot by-election, produced in English, French and
Inuinnaqtun, were distributed to all postal boxes in Coppermine and

Cambridge Bay.
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Voters can obtain more information about the by-election by telephoning
the Returning Officer, Rhoda Maghagak, in Cambridge Bay at (403) 983-
2937 (collect calls accepted) or by sending a fax message to her at (403)
983-2938. Information is also available from Elections NWT in
Yellowknife, toll free at 1-800-661-0796 or 920-6999 in Yellowknife.
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For more information, contact:

Rosemary Cairns
Co-ordinator of Operations
Elections NWT

Tel: (403) 920-6999

Fax: (403) 873-0366

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735



C5elLc G'PQ“YCDGHQ‘G'Q“DC PNSTDe€ Leleb®Ntd b€
AaM*N*\DedoN* L®beD®D]¢ LA 10-T ePdSaDed®™Idrl

b5ad® (A>P 13, 1993) - CcL® oPdL\W ™D LA 10-T
Ba™*NAT PNTDe LeleD®N®d s bALADIAD ™I AN Ve ®
nn*dle®>c.

Ba PN oPdadbecD®DC 6®beD*N“5J be Daf,
oPd® D D*PLL™ PNTDo¢ LeleD™N®d*0C bALMN\D 5o 1991-T
2l eP°HQ%aDN“SY. Ccl® oPdLA MW D®ILOC

P HFa D™ N"5J CAYlLo.

P AL ®IC A/cADBD®DC ANT e Ac?PdDSe™ S o 'LYDI, ADP
12-%N5d. oPALNW5e5dC CAKE ¢Pd*dcnrd I aD DL ™>C, PC
LeALSIS, Bb5°0Pdl, DCs™aC NPdA®CDALLIC (I oPd®denrdC
Yo% N°dA°CDPL 5o, &> HAADL®™, |

C*dd oPdLAYW®NPLEC AD4EdC AN LedN5Ne ANRPYPS
APQRb®PL 5N dLs pac™C A%ba bbb s DI

AQe dCLe, 95500, bed9en;

HADa L*\L®, A%h5*I%Pdl, Ac\®Je® AlLend;

PAC® o, 8b5°IYAMN, a*Te® Acnle®;

4N et bt Do®NRIN, sacte dUPDLMLDI®

P ACN™, A% DA, dbcP>

?0dd¢ oPd%abed® o Bb50IPAN 95* ML ACTT, AdP 29
d'Lo dAAST, LA 4 P/PYYT 4:00-TC D oA\*dC 8-1° D*5n°d.
ePd%aDcCed50, o 'UYDl, LA 10, ¢/9WYT 9-TC Duetd¢ 8:00-1°
D*o°d¢ PASFDC 29WL M Letsd.

JALEAAC DP/PAPNENAC NNG™PLRC PASTDe Ao ™M NN
LeleD®N®d®s¢ oPdSestS, 4®PCDPLYC B 5aNdS, DAAMDC

Aol8%a™D"> )cD‘BDCDLD“)‘ CLA®5S NNbSedShclot WH™IM s
A%b 5094l .

wl/2



P

ePd®ND D¢ IPAPAPNA L e CPa ™D Aa NI LeleD®NtdosC
oPdecd%abed®I¢ M ho¢ DhesN® oPd®deards, PC LAALSIS,
AB5°DYdAr (403) 983-2937 be*b®*CDI“a™o0) DCs%6C
DAA5a®I%d° NNbe® a°’D">5N° (403) 983-2938-1°.
IPPPAAD"an"5N° 5o YAl oPd™denr®dc NNSSAMC Loa AT,

APb <2%d¢ Db DY a® ,oN° 1-800-661-0796 D°<5°¢¢ 920-6999
Yoo Al

- 30 -
JPPPASAD b P a ™D :

P rba C*

W IrDI®

0a?dl oPd®dcne S
PbeDC: (403) 920-6999
DdASa™2dc: (403) 873-0366

>9¢ HA<

DAY ALY W

.QLcl)q( LCLC‘qunbdwtéc
DbeDC: (403) 920-8096
JdlSa™2%d (403) 920-4735



= NEWS RELEASE
< DLL b L

Territories Legislative Assembly
00 /ST Lol bNLAMNC

Kelvin Ng elected Kitikmeot MLA in by-election

YELLOWKNIFE (May 10, 1993) - Kelvin Ng has been elected as the
Member of the Legislative Assembly for the electoral district of Kitikmeot.

Mr. Ng, a businessman from Cambridge Bay, won the by-election with a
total of 436 votes or 43.17 per cent of valid votes. Mr. Ng will serve as an
MLA, along with the other 23 Members of the 12th Legislative Assembly,
until November 14, 1995.

Of the 1,246 voters on the list, a total of 1,010 eligible voters or 81.06 per
cent of electors voted in today's by-election. These results are unofficial
until Returning Officer Rhoda Maghagak has completed the official
addition of the results, which is scheduled for Thursday, May 13, 1993.

A total of five candidates sought the vacant Kitikmeot seat. The
remaining four candidates, in order of votes received, are:

Bill Adamache, Coppermine, contractor, 240 votes or 23.76 per cent of
valid votes;

Keith Peterson, Cambridge Bay, manager, 228 votes or 22.57 per cent of
valid votes;

Harry Maksagak Cambridge Bay student counsellor, 60 votes or 5.94
per cent of valid votes;

Andy Palongayak, Holman, settlement maintainer, 46 votes or 4.55 per
cent of valid votes.

The by-election was made necessary by the resignation of Ernie
Bernhardt, who was elected as the Kitikmeot MLA in the 1991 N.W.T.
general election. Five candidates also sought the seat during that
election. In 1991, 1,119 or 95.15 per cent of the 1,176 eligible voters
cast ballots.
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The Writ for today's by-election was issued March 26. Door-to-door
enumeration took place in Cambridge Bay and Coppermine between April
7 and 10. The North Warning Line and DEW Line Sites were enumerated
by fax at the same time. Voters in Bathurst Inlet and Bay Chimo were
enumerated and voted during a mobile poll on Saturday, May 1.
Advanced polls were held in Cambridge Bay and Coppermine on April 29
and May 4.

— 30 —
For more information, contact:

Rosemary Cairns
Co-ordinator of Operations
Elections NWT

Tel: (403) 920-6999

Fax: (403) 873-0366

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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KIT KMEOT

BY-ELECTIOI , MONDAY MAY 10, .993
Unofficial Results

Polling Stations Ballots cast for
- Total vote
-4 i & i
Name No = 3 = = Hi‘;fﬁd Total Electors | as percentage
' o o = =4 vote on list rs
E|T2|5 | 25| s5 | rapen of slotta
=8| 58| 52| S5 | 55 on st
o | TR (X2 | <o | o
Cambridge Bay .......... S 1 19 21 129 (11 65 245 343 71.43
Cambridge Bay ................... 2 17 31 140 |8 62 258 289 89._27
Byron Bay......ccccovevireccirnnnene 3 — _ 2 1 1 4 9 84 .44
Lady Franklin Point ............. 4 Poll Canceiled
Cape Young.........coceevcrrrenne 5 —— 1 1 5 < 11 4545
Coppermine ......ccccoceeveivennnas 6 121 78 113 48 265 342 77.49
Coppermine .......c.cceerieceemeenne 7. 72 1 59 9 11 172 227 75.77
Bathurst Inlet ....................... 8 — — 4 — 2 6 6 100
Bay Chimo.......cceceiriirececeene S — —_ 5 2 12 19 i9 169
Advance Poll,
Cambridge Bay .................. No. 1|1 - 10 |-- 1 12 =
Advance Poll,
Copperming ......ccccecveeemuenne No. 2|10 1 8 1 a 24 -
Totals ... 240 | 60 436 |46 228 1,010 1,246 81.06
Percentage of valid votes................ 23.76 | 5.94 | 43,37 4.55 [22.57 | vrrvecreneeeens e e sssse s as e ssnerensnes







SENT BY (GME T LEG. ASSEMBLY Lo5-ly-do
RESULTS FROM 1991 GENERAL ELECTION -- KITIKMEOT ELECTORAL DISTRICT

KITIKMEOT

Returning Officer: Rhéda Maghagék, Cambridge Bay, NWT, secretary
Writ dated August 30, 1991

Nomination; September 16, 1991

Election: October 15, 1991

Ernie Bernhardt, Coppermine, NWT, self-employed
Edna Elias, Coppermine, NWT, principal
Candidates Allen Maghagak, Cambridge Bay, NWT, executive director
Kelvin Ng, Yellowknife, NWT, businessman
Joe Ohokannoak, Cambridge Bay, NWT, civil servant

Polling Stations Ballots cast for
A Toml vote
x R;':;f;fd Total Eleg:lor $ las percentage
- - Q vote . of electors
Name No. g % g papers bist on list
'HENIRIE %
§d|2g|<5 |g2| 88

Cambridge Bay ........ 1 44 21 0 65 112 3| 245 269 91.08%
Cambridge Bay ........ 2 5 15 11 81 129 i 282 315 89.52%
Byron Bay ............ 3 3 3 1 1 1 0 9 9 100.00%a
Lady Franklin Point 4 NO POLL HELD
Cape Young ........... 5 4 8 0 1 0 0 13 13 100.00%
Coppermine ........... 6 142 55 3 25 10 41 299 325 92 0%
Coppermine ........... 71 114 21 1 52 6 0f 194 212 91.51%
Bathurst Inlet ......... 8 0] 1 0 5 1 0 7 7 100.009
Bay Chimo ............ 9 2 1 1 12 10 ¢ 26 26 100.00%
Advance Poll - '
Cambridge Bay ....... 2 5 0 10 4 0 21 N 1.79%
Advance Poll -
Coppermine .......... 11 7 0 4 1 0 23 can 1.96%

Totals .............. 367 137 17 6 274 8] 1,119 1,176 95.15%
Percentage of valid votes ..... 33.03% [12,33% | 1.53% {28 44T 124,660 |, .o ccivi it e v e

{ Keiﬁg Ng, 51 0
Joe Ohokannonk, 93
Majority for Ernle Bernhardt over Edna Elias, 230

Allen Maghagsk, 350
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Western Constitutional Process

YELLOWKNIFE (May 13, 1993) - A work plan for the next stage of western
constitutional development has been approved and is being implemented.

The focus of the work plan is a constitutional conference tentatively scheduled for
November, 1993. In preparation for the conference, the work plan provides for
contributions to nine organizations to research means to accommodate community
and/or regional, public and/or aboriginal self-government within a government
framework for a western territory. The objective of the process continues to be the
development of a constitution and a structure of government for the western territory to
be established in 1999.

The work plan was recommended to the Government of the Northwest Territories by the
Constitutional Development Steering Committee (CDSC). The CDSC is a committee
comprised of the leaders of seven western aboriginal organizations, fourteen western
MLAs, a representative chosen from women's organizations, and the mayors of three
western tax-based municipalities chosen to represent non-aboriginal residents. The
committee, which replaced the original Committee of Political Leaders in February, has
a mandate to design, implement and guide the process of developing a constitution and
structure of government for the western territory. Major decisions on the character and
content of the proposed new constitution will not be taken by this Committee.

This second stage in the process will build on the work begun by the Bourque
Commission which released its report in April 1992 and whose members appeared
before the Legislative Assembly in March 1993. About $715,000 in contributions is
being divided among the following groups for research: Inuvialuit Regional Corporation,
Gwich'in Tribal Council, Sahtu Tribal Council, Dogrib Treaty 11 Council, Deh Cho
Tribal Council, Metis Nation - N.W.T., Dene Nation (on behalf of the N.W.T. Treaty 8
Tribal Council), Association of Western Tax Based Municipalities, Native Women's
Association of the N.W.T./Status of Women Council of the N.-W.T.

The anticipated constitutional conference in late 1993 would include western political
leaders from the communities as well as territorial and federal levels. The agenda of the
conference would include setting a contemporary context for development of a western
constitution, (e.g. self-government, constitutional constraints, etc.), reports from
participants on recent related activities, review of the recommendations from the
Bourque Commission Report, presentations from groups who have completed research,
highlighting and exchanges on major issues, and discussions on the role for federal
government.

The conference objectives would be to make as much progress as reasonably possible
towards the identification of principles and options for a new constitution and structure
of government, and to generate recommendations on how the process should be
completed including public consultation, a second constitutional conference, the
possibility of a constitutional convention empowered to produce a final proposal, and a
procedure for formal ratification. The conference would also recommend what materials
should be distributed to the public in the wake of the conference. "
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"It is important for the public to realize that work on the development of a constitution
for the west is just nicely under way," said Mr. Fred E. Koe, MLA for Inuvik and
Chairperson of the CDSC. "The constitutional conference in the fall is one more step in
a process of public consultation leading eventually to a proposal requiring full, public
ratification. Interested groups and individuals will have plenty of opportunity to review
options and to put forth their own proposals before any final package is drafted.”

The Chairperson of the CDSC's sub-committee or Working Group, the Honourable
Stephen Kakfwi, noted that not all the intervenors funded by the Bourque Commission
are receiving contributions to research community government. "The Bourque
Commission funded groups to organize their points of view on a variety of issues related
to constitutional development. Because this round is focused on a specific subject, it
was agreed that only those groups with a very direct interest in the subject would be
funded,” he observed. "However, I encourage other groups and interested individuals to
" make their views on comrnunity government known to any of the groups listed above. I
am sure all contributions will be well received.”

It is anticipated that future rounds of consultation will include some funding for
intervenors.

For more information, please contact:

Mr. Fred E. Koe, MLA for Inuvik, and Chairperson of the Constitutional Development
Steering Committee, (403) 920-3331, or

The Honourable Stephen Kakfwi, Minister of Intergovernmental and Aboriginal Affairs,
and Chairperson of the Constitutional Development Steering Committee Working
Group, (403) 873-7139.
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Kelvin Ng sworn in as Kitikmeot MLA

YELLOWKNIFE (May 25, 1993) - Kelvin Ng of Cambridge Bay was sworn
in yesterday as the Member of the Legislative Assembly for Kitikmeot by
Commissioner Daniel Norris.

The ceremony took place in the lobby of the Legislative Assembly building
at 12:00 p.m. and was attended by Premier Nellie Cournoyea, the MLA
for Nunakput, Speaker Micheal Ballantyne, the MLA for Yellowknife
North, and MLAs John Ningark of Natilikmeot, Tony Whitford of
Yellowknife South and Charles Dent of Yellowknife Frame Lake.

Also present for the ceremony were the members of Mr. Ng's family: his
wife, Susie, his son Gregory, 10, and daughters Andrea, 8, and Tanya, 7.

Mr. Ng was elected as MLA for the electoral district of Kitikmeot in a by-
election held Monday, May 10. The by-election was made necessary by
the resignation of Ernie Bernhardt, who was elected as the Kitikmeot
MIA in the 1991 N.W.T. general election.

Mr. Ng, 34, was born in Vancouver, B.C. and moved to Cambridge Bay in
May 1978 after receiving a diploma in accounting from the Vancouver
Community College.

Mr. Ng worked as a management trainee for the Hudson's Bay Company
upon his arrival in Cambridge Bay. In 1979 he went to work as the
administration officer for the Kitikmeot Inuit Association.

Since 1980 Mr. Ng has held positions as settlement secretary for the

Cambridge Bay Council, part owner and manager of Igloo

Enterprises/Central Arctic Yamaha, executive officer of the Kitikmeot

Regional Council, executive director of the Kitikmeot Inuit Association,

and vice-president and subsequently president of the Enokhok
- Development Corporation Ltd.
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Mr. Ng served numerous terms between 1979-87 as a councillor on the
Cambridge Bay settlement and hamlet councils. In 1988 he was elected
Mayor of Cambridge Bay. That same year he was elected president of the
N.W.T. Association of Municipalities — the first to be elected from a
hamlet council. Mr, Ng was elected Deputy Speaker of the Kitikmeot
Regional Council in 1992.

Mr. Ng's community activities include five years as a volunteer firefighter
(1979-84), five years as coroner (1980-85), the Kitikmeot Member of the
N.W.T. Business Advisory Council to the Minister (1986-87), the
Kitikmeot representative and director for Prospects North '89, vice-
president and president of the Cambridge Bay Chamber of Commerce
(1986-89), one term as vice-president of the N.W.T. Chamber of
Commerce, and director and chairman of the Cambridge Bay Housing
Association (1980-84).

He was elected president of the Arctic Coast Tourism Association in
1990, and to a two-year term on the Community Education Council in
1992.

Mr. Ng has also received his "PADI" scuba diving certificate in Arctic
waters.
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For more information, contact:

David Hamilton

Clerk

Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 873-7457

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Brad Heath

Communication Services
Legislative Assembly of the N.-W.T.
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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Special Committee on Health and Social Services
concludes community consultation schedule

YELLOWKNIFE (June 14, 1993) - The Legislative Assembly's Special
Committee on Health and Social Services concluded its community
consultation schedule with trips to Resolute and Igoolik last week.

Since November of 1992 Committee Members have held public
consultations in Baker Lake, Broughton Island, Cambridge Bay, Deline,
Fort McPherson, Fort Providence, Fort Simpson, Fort Smith, Hay River,
Igloolik, Inuvik, Iqaluit, Lake Harbour, Lutsel K'e, Rae, Rankin Inlet,
Repulse Bay, Resolute, Taloyoak, Tuktoyaktuk and Yellowknife.

Committee Chair Charles Dent says Members of the Committee will
prepare a report summarizing the major issues and themes emerging
from their public and private meetings, workshops and research. The
report, to be presented to the Legislative Assembly during the fall
Session, will also contain recommendations to the government.

"The recommendations we make to the Legislative Assembly will be
designed to produce solutions that will really address the needs of those
who use, and those who deliver our system of health and social services,"
says Mr. Dent.

Mr. Dent says that since the report will be tabled this fall —
approximately halfway through the four-year term of the 12th Legislative
Assembly — the government will have ample opportunity to implement
changes to health and social services in the Northwest Territories before
its mandate expires. He adds that Committee Members are committed to
ensuring their recommendations are acted upon.

The Special Committee has operated under the theme "Talking &
Working Together" and focused its study on the organization and delivery
of health and social services to four key groups within the community:
children, young people, elders, and those suffering from addiction to
alcohol and drugs. As well, the Special Committee is examining the
current health care delivery model to see if it can be made more effective
and efficient.
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Members of the Special Committee are: Chair Charles Dent, MLA for
Yellowknife Frame Lake; Deputy Chair Fred Koe, MLA for Inuvik; Jeannie
Marie-Jewell, MLA for Thebacha; John Ningark, MLA for Natilikmiot, and
Dennis Patterson, MLA for Igaluit. Alternate Members are Ludy Pudluk,
MLA for High Arctic, and Tony Whitford, MLA for Yellowknife South.
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For more information on the Committee contact:

Charles Dent, Committee Chair
Tel: (403) 920-3337

Toll Free: 1-800-661-0784

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Mark Nicoll, Committee Coordinator
Tel: (403) 873-7052

Toll Free: 1-800-661-0784

Fax: (403) 873-0357
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Standing Committee on Agencies, Boards and Committees
focuses on environmental issues

YELLOWRKNIFE (June 18, 1993) - Environmental issues were the main
focus of a public review of the N.-W.T. Power Corporation held this week
by the Legislative Assembly's Standing Committee on Agenc1es Boards
and Commissions.

The committee of seven Members of the Legislative Assembly held its
two-day public review in Hay River on June 15 and 16.

Committee Members heard presentations from a number of N.W.T. Power
Corporation officials and technical witnesses, says Committee Chair Fred
Koe, the MLA for Inuvik. Much of the focus was on the corporation's
involvement in energy conservation initiatives and in the development of
alternative energy. The Power Corporation's record of env1ronmental
protection was also discussed.

Witnesses from the Power Corporation, the Science Institute of the
Northwest Territories and the Department of Energy, Mines and
Petroleum Resources outlined projects ranging from the use of solar
power to new hydro explorations.

"It makes good sense to reduce our dependence on diesel fuel, both in
terms of the environment and our fiscal resources," says Mr. Koe. "We
hope to ensure that momentum in this area is maintained."

Members of the Standing Committee also noted that there are several
areas in which electricity and heat can better be conserved.
Considerable attention was paid to potential strategies for making
northern consumers more conscious of energy conservation.

The Standing Committee also heard evidence regarding the Power
Corporation's board organization, workplace environment, and safety
education program.
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The Committee also asked the Minister Responsible for the N.W.T. Power
Corporation, the Hon. Nellie Cournoyea, to appear as a witness dealing
with current government proposals regarding privatization of the Power
Corporation.

Committee Members questioned the Minister about the implications of
selling the government-owned utility, and emphasized the need for full
public consultation before final decisions are made.

The Committee's review of the Power Corporation began in November
1992. More than 70 hours of evidence has been heard in public hearings
held in Cape Dorset, Hay River, Inuvik, Iqaluit and Yellowknife.

Although the Hay River meetings were open to the public, the committee
agenda focused on hearing technical evidence from government and
corporation witnesses. For this reason, Committee members were not
overly concerned with a low turn-out by members of the general public.

"Some of the technical content of these hearings was pretty dry, but I'm
sure public interest will increase when the Committee's report is released
in the fall," says Brian Lewis, the Committee's Deputy Chair and the MLA
for Yellowknife Centre.

The Standing Committee will hold further meetings on the Power
Corporation in Yellowknife the week of September 6, 1993. Members of
the Committee plan to table a report during the fall Session of the
Legislative Assembly.

Members of the Standing Committee on Agencies, Boards and
Commissions are Committee Chair Fred Koe, Deputy Chair Brian Lewis,
Nahendeh MLA Jim Antoine, Aivilik MLA James Arvaluk, Yellowknife
. Frame Lake MLA Charles Dent and Thebacha MLA Jeannie Marie-Jewell.
Alternate Members are Iqaluit MLA Dennis Patterson and Yellowknife
South MLA Tony Whitford.
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For more information contact:

Fred Koe David Hamilton

Committee Chair Clerk, Legislative Assembly
Tel: (403) 920-3331 Tel: (403) 873-7457

Fax: (403) 920-4735 Fax: (403) 920-4735

Brad Heath
Communication Services
Tel: (403) 920-8096

Fax: (403) 920-4735
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WESTERN CONSTITUTIONAL PROCESS

Yellowknife ( June 24 ) - A constitutional conference to determine how the
development of a new constitution and structure of government for a western
Teritory has been re-scheduled for early spring of next year.

*‘Division is no longer an ideq, it's a fact," Fred Koe, MLA for Inuvik and
Chairperson of the Constitutional Development Steering Committee, said
today.

'Parliament's approval of the Nunavut Act earlier this month clears the way
for establishing a Nunavut Territory in  1999. That means we have a little over
five years to complete a constitution for the western Territories.” :

In preparation for the conference, funding has been made available to nine
organlzations to research a means to accommodate various interests within a
government framework for a western territory. :

Mr. Koe said rescheduling of the conference, originally set for November, will
dllow groups the time-frame needed to complete their research.

The constitutional conference will include western political leaders from the
communities and from the territorial and federal levels. Its agenda will
include a review of the recommendations from the Bourgue Commission
Report, presentations from groups who have completed research, discussions
on a role for the federal government and how the process should be
completed, including a second constitutional conference, the possibility of a
constitutionc! convention to produce a final proposal and a procedure for
formal ratification.

Mr. Koe saic ‘=aders will also want to discuss federal financing of the western
constitutior: ocess.

'The Government of Canada is committed to the creation of two new
territories in 1999. It will be funding the work of the Nunavut Implementation
Commission and we expect it will also fund the western process starting no
later than the 1994-95 fiscal year.

NWT 6233/0191 %@
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The Constitutional Development Steering Committee  membership includes the
leaders of seven western aboriginal organizations, fourteen western MLAs, a
representative chosen from women's organizations, and the mayors of three
western tax-based municipdlities chosen to represent non-aboriginal residents.

It's up to us to give this matter some urgency and to take the initiative to
prepare for the establishment of a government which will reflect the interests
of dll western residents,” Mr. Koe stated.

For more information please contact:

Mr. Fred E. Koe, MLA for Inuvik, and Chairperson of the Constitutional
Development Steering Committee, (403) 920- 3331, or

The Honourable Stephen Kakfwi, Minister of Intfergovernmental and Aboriginal
Affairs, and Chairperson of the Constitutional Development Steering
Committee Working Group, (403) 873-7139
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Yellowknife and Ottawa
unveil commemorative banners

YELLOWKNIFE (June 25, 1993) - In ceremonies separated by thousands
of kilometres, banners designed to link the Capital Cities of Canada and
the Northwest Territories were unveiled today in Yellowknife and Ottawa.

In Yellowknife, the unveiling ceremony was performed by Michael
Ballantyne, the Speaker of the Legislative Assembly, Yellowknife Mayor
Pat McMahon, and Brian Lewis, MLA for Yellowknife Centre. Participating
in the Ottawa ceremony were: Marcel Beaudry, Chairman of the National
Capital Commission (NCC); John Hoyles, NCC Executive Vice-President
and General Manager; Ludy Pudluk, Deputy Speaker of the Legislative
Assembly of the Northwest Territories, and Yellowknife artist Kayhan
Nadji.

The N.W.T. banners and accompanying interpretive panels will be on
display in the City of Yellowknife's Peace Park, located behind City Hall
along the Frame Lake Trail.

"This linkage project will provide strong visibility for Yellowknife and the
Northwest Territories in Ottawa by placing the banners and interpretive
panels in prominent locations such as across from the Parliament
Buildings on Confederation Boulevard," said Mr. Ballantyne, the MLA for
Yellowknife North.

Mayor McMahon added "Because of the vast distance that lies between
our cities, I think it is important that as Canadians, Northerners must
reach out to nation's capital. There is much that we can offer our
country and much that we need to teach the rest of the country about
this land, its people and their diverse cultures, traditions and languages."

"It is my hope that the ongoing presence of the banners and interpretive
panels in Ottawa will help enlighten and educate people about
Yellowknife and the Northwest Territories."
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In Ottawa, Deputy Speaker Pudluk said first in Inuktitut and then in
English: "We are pleased that the National Capital Commission has
chosen to link our capital cities. I hope that these banners will help
promote a greater understanding of the Northwest Territories in southern
Canada.

"The Northwest Territories is a vast, beautiful land and its people are
both friendly and interesting. On behalf of all people of the true North, I
invite you to visit our land."

The banners were designed by Yellowknife artist Kayhan Nadji whose
work was selected from an N.W.T.-wide competition held in January of
this year. Honourable mention went to semi-finalists David John A.
Tologanak of Cambridge Bay, Ruth Lehmann of Inuvik, Brian Brulé of
Fort Providence and Lynda Church of Yellowknife.

Mr. Nadji's banners depict the following themes: the new Legislative
Assembly building and the N.W.T. Legislative Assembly; the Northwest
Territories - past, present and future, and contributions of Aboriginal
elders and their connections with youth in the territories.

The banner depicting the new Assembly building and the Legislative
Assembly features the territorial flag, the Mace of the Northwest
Territories, the N.W.T. coat of arms, drawings of the new Assembly from
two different angles, and 24 small circles representing the 24
MLAs/constituencies of the Northwest Territories.

Mr. Nadji portrayed the past, present and future of the NNW.T. with a
collage featuring an Arctic exploration ship sailing among icebergs and
fish, a dog sled and a gold mine.

A tipi, igloo, drum, inukshuk, caribou, bow and arrow, Arctic landscape
and a circle of orbs representing drum dancers combine to represent the
contribution of elders in Mr. Nadji's third banner.

-30-
For more information contact:
Brad Heath

Communication Services
Tel: (403) 920-8096
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Health and Social Services Committee to meet
with renowned authority on health care systems

YELLOWKNIFE (July 6, 1993) - Dr. Jane Fulton will meet tomorrow with
Members of the Special Committee on Health and Social Services to
discuss the Northwest Territories' health care delivery model.

Committee Chair Charles Dent says Dr. Fulton was invited to meet with
the Legislative Assembly's Special Committee on Health and Social
Services because of her work documenting and evaluating health delivery
models across Canada.

Dr. Fulton recently published a book entitled "Canada's Health System:
Bordering on the Possible" and has written numerous articles on the
subject. She has served as a consultant for numerous governments and
recent presentations include the Senate Committee on Banking, Trade
and Commerce, the House of Commons Standing Committee on Health
and Welfare, the American College of Health Service Executives, the Mayo

- Clinic Foundation, the Senate and Legislative Assembly of Utah, and
many others.

Dr. Fulton also appears regularly on Morningside with Peter Gzowski, on
CBC and CTV television news and on the PBS Network. Her focus is
health care issues, public participation and strategic options in health
care.

Discussion topics for tomorrow's meeting include the state of the N.-W.T.
health care delivery model, how to make the system more culturally
sensitive, incorporation of traditional healing, how to make the system
more efficient and effective, reconciling shrinking budgets with rising
expectations and others, says Mr. Dent.

Members of the Special Committee are: Chair Charles Dent, MLA for
Yellowknife Frame Lake; Deputy Chair Fred Koe, MLA for Inuvik; John
Ningark, MLA for Natilikmiot; Dennis Patterson, MLA for Igaluit, and
Jeannie Marie-Jewell, MLA for Thebacha. Alternate Members are Ludy
Pudluk, MLA for High Arctic, and Tony Whitford, MLA for Yellowknife
South.
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For more information on the Committee contact:

Charles Dent, Committee Chair
Tel: (403) 920-3337

Toll Free: 1-800-661-0784

Fax: (403) 920-4735

Mark Nicoll, Committee Coordinator
Tel: (403) 873-7052

Toll Free: 1-800-661-0784

Fax: (403) 873-0357
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WESTERN CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT STEERING
COMMITTEE MEETINGS

YELLOWKNIFE (September 23, 1993) - Members of the Western
Constitutional Development Steering Committee (CDSC) are meeting
this weekend (September 24-26, 1993) in Norman Wells to continue
planning the constitutional development process for the new
western Northwest Territories. The NWT will be divided into the
Nunavut Territory and a western territory in 1999.

The CDSC was formed in 1992 by western political leaders and
includes representatives from all the aboriginal organizations, tax-
based municipalities and women's organizations, as well as the 14
MLAs representing the western constituencies.

Fred Koe, MLA for Inuvik, and the CDSC chairperson, stated today
that "all members of this committee are expected to be present in
Norman Wells. The committee has an enormous job in order to be
ready for division in 1999. One of the main objectives for the
Norman Wells meeting will be to seek a commitment to the Western
constitutional process from all members of the Committee. We also
hope to reach agreement on some general principles to guide the
process. The committee will discuss workplans for the next three
years, strategies for dealing with the Federal Government and the
process for dividing the assets and liabilities of the existing
Government between the new western and eastern territories."

O 1 of 2
NWT 6233/0191 %9






"This will probably be one of the most important meetings of the
CDSC." Mr. Koe said. "There is so much work to do. With so many
players and all the legal and political ramifications to be resolved,
all committee members have to be involved to shape the new
western territory. We have an obligation to the public to ensure
they are informed and involved before the major constitutional
conference that CDSC has scheduled for this coming April."

Constitutional Development Steering Committee members

Roger Gruben, President, Inuvialuit Regional Corporation
Willard Hagen, President, Gwich'in Tribal Council
George Cleary, President, Sahtu Tribal Council

Joe Rabesca, Grand Chief, Dogrib Treaty 11 Council
Gerry Antoine, Vice-Chief, Deh Cho Tribal Council
Francois Paulette, facilitator, NWT Treaty 8 Council
Bill Erasmus, National Chief, Dene Nation

Gary Bohnet, President, Metis Nation-NWT

Pat McMahon, Mayor, City of Yellowknife

Kevin Diebold, Mayor, Town of Norman Wells

Norm Hill, Mayor, Town of Hay River

Bertha Allen, President, Native Women's Association of the NWT
Nellie Cournoyea, MLA, Nunakput

Richard Nerysoo, MLA, Mackenzie Delta

Fred E. Koe, MLA, Inuvik

Stephen Kakfwi, MLA, Sahtu

Jim Antoine, MLA, Nahendeh

Sam Gargan, MLA, Deh Cho

John Pollard, MLA, Hay River

Jeannie Marie-Jewell, MLA, Thebacha

Don Morin, MLA, Tu Nede

Henry Zoe, MLA, North Slave

Michael Ballantyne, MLA, Yellowknife North

Tony Whitford, MLA ,Yellowknife South

Brian Lewis, MLA, Yellowknife Centre

Charles Dent, MLA, Yellowknife Frame Lake

For more information on the CDSC, contact

Fred E. Koe Telephone (403) 669-2268
Chairman Facsimile (403) 873-0276
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COMMUNIQUE
CONSTITUTIONAL DEVELOPMENT STEERING COMMITTEE

Members of the Constitutional Development Steering Committee (CDSC), met this past weekend in
Norman Wells and agreed upon tasks to be compieted between now and the major constitutional
conference which is planned for 1994,

Fred E. Koe, MLA for Inuvik, and Chairperson of the CDSC said he was very pleased with the mesting,
*The level of atendance at the mesting was very high and so was the interest. Members reaffirmed their
commitment to develop a constitution and establish a structure of government for a western territory and
they reaffirmed their recognition and suppon for Aboriginal peoples’ inherent right of self government.
They generally agreed there shoukd be sorme form of community, regional and a central government within
a single western territory. They also reaffirmed their support for the CDSC process and they are taking
practical steps to prepare for next year's constitutional conference. The tone of all our discussions were
very positive and members left the meeting with a sense of accomplishment.”

Members identified three major tasks for the next few months; preparing for the 1994 conferencs;
monitoring and counterbalancing the Nunavut Implementation Commission regarding recommerxiations
with respect to the division of assets, liabilitiss and revenues between the two new territories; and
obtaining federal support, financing and participation in the CDSC process.

CDSC has asked the CDSC Working Group (CDSCWG), chaired by Stephen Kakfwi, Minister of
Intergovernmental and Aboriginal Affairs, to establish several sub-committees of CDSC members to
prepare recommendations for the CDSC on a number of issues; a constitutional committee whose first
tasks are to draft principles to guide the CDSC process and themes for the 1994 constitutional
conference; a committee to plan and host the constitutional conference; a committee to consider elections
and constituency boundaries for a western territory; a committee to consider intergovernmental relations
among territorial, regional and community levels of governments; a committee to prepare workplans and
budgets for the CDSC process and to recommend approaches for involving the federal government; and
a committse to review the division of assets and liabilities and the financing of two territories after 1999,

‘There is an enormous amount of work ahead for us,” noted Mr. Koe, *and we are looking for ways to get
work done quickly and effectively while still ensuring that recommendations flow through the Working
Group and the Steering Committee before they are acted upon. Members believe a sub-committee
systam will help accomplish this goal.”

- The CDSC will meet again In November at which time they will consider raports from the Working Group
and its sub-commitiees.

For more information please contact:

Fred E. Koe
Chairperson
CcDSC
669-2288

NWT 6233/0589
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STRATEGIC WORKSHOP PLANNED

YELLOWKNIFE (September 30, 1993) - A second strategic planning
workshop involving all members of the Legislative Assembly is scheduled
to begin October 4 in Cambridge Bay.

The workshop organized by the joint Cabinet/MLA working group on
reshaping northern government follows an earlier session in Fort
Providence last April.

"The meetings are intended to provide the opportunity for Members to
develop a better understanding of or make decisions on a variety of
issues," said Fred E. Koe, Caucus Chairperson. "Some of these key issues
include an update on the Nunavut Implementation Commission and Western
Constitutional Process, Legislative amendments for elections/boundaries,
information on the current formula financing agreement, and education,
training and human resources concerns."

Members are scheduled to continue discussion on constitutional matters
as well as the status of claims and self-government negotiations.

MLAs and Cabinet Members will also be considering the effectiveness of
consensus government and how to improve the relationship and dialogue
between the Legislative Assembly and Executive branch of Government.

In addition, the workshop will deal with proposals for a code of ethics
outlining the principles that should guide how Members of the Legislative
Assembly conduct themselves as well as how the Assembly plans to deal
with a mid-term review of the Premier, Speaker and Cabinet Ministers.

Contact: Fred E. Koe
Caucus Chairperson
(403) 669-2268

David Hamilton
Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
(403) 669-2299
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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES
RELEASES COMMUNITY CONTROL PAPER

YELLOWKNIFE (October 13, 1993) - The Legislative Assembly's
Special Committee on Health and Social Services is releasing a
report prepared for the Committee on the issue of community
control of health and social services.

The report, Community Control of Health and Social Services in
Northern and Aboriginal Communities: A Literature Review and
Analysis of Canadian Experiences, reviews the experiences of
communities who have taken control of local social or health
services. The review was based mainly on documentation although
some informal interviews were also conducted in the NWT.

The report identifies the main reasons that aboriginal people and
northern communities seek community control:

- the preservation of cultural identity,
- the provision of appropriate services, and
- the pursuit of self-government.

Various working models and approaches to implementing
aboriginal/northern community controlled programming are
described. The case studies also identify the factors which hinder
the development of successful community controlled programs.

Charles Dent, Chair of the Committee, stated "There are clearly
some factors which are significant to the success of community
controlled programming:

a wide-spread understanding of a community's needs;

the development of homegrown strategies to address these
needs;

a strong sense of community ownership and responsibility;
and

the commitment of community residents to make their
community a better, safer, happier and healthy place."






"The experiences reviewed in the report show that community
controlled programs can work when people in communities have the
opportunity to control the design and delivery of these programs for
themselves."

Mr. Dent also stated "While it is unusual for a Special Committee of
the Legislative Assembly to release any report publicly before it is
tabled in the Legislature, the Committee believes the information in
this background paper will be very useful for the communities and
groups currently interested in working toward local control of
programs. Copies of the summary report will be sent to all hamlet
and band councils, as well as aboriginal and women's groups."

In announcing the release of the report, the Special Committee on
Health and Social Services confirmed that its work is almost
complete. They expect to table a final report in the Legislative
Assembly during the up-coming November session.

For more information on the Report, please contact

Charles Dent,
MLA, Yellowknife Frame Lake
(403) 669-2272

For those who require information on the Report in Inuktitut, please
contact :

- John Ningark
MLA, Natilikmiot
(403) 669-2298

For a copy of the Report , please contact

Mark Nicoll
Committee Coordinator

Telephone 873-7052 or 1-800-661-0784
Facsimile (403) 873-0211
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FRONT-LINE WORKER SURVEY

YELLOWKNIFE (October 21, 1993) - In keeping with its commitment
to survey participants, the Special Committee on Health and Social
Services has released the results of their Front-Line Worker Survey
undertaken as part of their review of health and social services in

the NWT.

There were two phases to the survey. The first phase involved
telephone interviews with 280 social service workers, alcohol and
drug counselors, community health representatives and family
violence shelter staff. The interviews focused on these workers'
background and training, job-related stresses and their opinions
about pressing social issues in their communities.

The survey provided a snapshot of our NWT front-line workers. Four
out of five front-line workers are women. These workers have
strong ties to their communities with four out of five workers
having lived in the north for at least ten years. They have an average
of over five years of front-line northern experience. Forty-three
percent of all workers had completed high school and one-half of the
74 social service workers had a degree or diploma in social work.

In the second phase, a mail survey with similar questions was
distributed to members of the RCMP, registered nurses and church
workers across the NWT.

Mr. Charles Dent, Chair of the Committee, said "Front-line workers
rated alcohol and drug abuse, unemployment, family violence, sexual
abuse and gambling as the top five social issues facing their
communities. On the personal side, the most pressing workplace
issue was the need for more resources in order to do a proper job.
Lack of training and no time to do preventative work were also
major issues."






Copies of the report were mailed to all survey participants. "When
the Committee tables its final report in November, the
recommendations will reflect the valuable input received from these
front-line workers," stated Mr. Dent.

For more information on the Report, please contact

Charles Dent,
MLA, Yellowknife Frame Lake
(403) 669-2272

For those who require information on the Report in Inuktitut, please
contact '

John Ningark
MLA, Natilikmiot
(403) 669-2298

For a copy of the Report , please contact

Mark Nicoll
Committee Coordinator

Telephone 873-7052 or 1-800-661-0784
Facsimile (403) 873-0357






2/

“ADA>®T

27 AR V2V VD AC D 57U dleD PP LT Ca%IP VO™
LT P D WUTAD 6942 C U wD5%WUPAD sl VD

N1 VH®L1VD HPUBUU 5<e4D59%UdDP™R49 2D, C

SMPdRV2TY U RDPVTT® UL D22

7% 14V 9V 5D 2D 5P U4V ™94V [, 2V2TY o0

“vL ADPVD2RPT U 4P %274 25D 22T 5pAUs4T 9V sh-%ED
SPV297 [Cedwddd a2725) o2PbsD U 42D5%P254V ™94V
TP "a22P a?bsD 1CeDddd UT-T¢ %™ 5r 41D/

3250125 D 24 d® UV TRUL D 5P AUs4T 94T DPe1D
5€84225%4%:D 1D 2P U4V 90V 522471250 %% G dRTY
2%V 5Ce25%4V 9V IDAHTT 5<dPRUMAY 2. h4JULNRAS,

.uAnvAlvAA< ACAVAquJvAUAv\pv<v bdf_aobdq uqf_al— valeqq

120D BDIMAVDVAV a2 ®sddaD T?Pa1D DN 1BV 079,

CTD 4Px D 6D>%JUddlD TUC 64T 90T 57002920 e D22
79 57N 1CTD TR DVEDVAV 7% U4V 94V

DPa1D 5<4PD5%BUPwVD "4 d9dUs4V "9V 59?24 2U4D5%U 2D
WPV 1D “a2prd4adUesCas1d M52 V2CaD2,D

04,200 L ORRIV2ITY 20D uD T Ca®s4ND T2l D DD Y

0 2rAUa4T 96,7 5M2V297 2-082 1n2Pe1D U 0D5%7 VD
PU4P A 1D 0247 " 1e?Pe) 5<es 4P BULNRAY 5P 124¢sT

"IDA5®T U wD5945U0TU4

WU WUV T2 V207 [, 2V2C D2 D 22, 7/UG> Y
D742 %UNEAT 242CT 42 D> VD VAV U4 T 94T

42410 42JULDPO4dS >< 21U dNeP) >Cau®- VM 25<TUY
CM,2V207 [, 2VIC,D2 D 5J€ d>52.D2JV.DJ<4d9,

3% o ?:05%4¥7V2¢d SUw47°947 DPa1D (U oDJ21

424 1) 4252, D2VPVIY 7D - (€66l ‘L2 VVCD) sT°T4

> 24V DI 5T ?:05%V27d Y4V 9V

Alquiessy aAlDIsiBeT s211041112]

HSVATAY SMHN







-2 -

MC NS N, AY<SDCDN™ bALPSe™bA®a™D o, AL%a DbeD™D>®
"D%ba %N caDBC®I DBBCe D™D ATNd554BCoer ]S

AU 55 ™I 5dbCo s, A®baAY Y e 15, Acf€

4 ®NHCDNBCor 0 5, 1a0cdsCPCI 5 Pabbo® AP ,LN°
LPCCHCoeSn CPdd WP e ®<d° C“cLD 5N

DM cDPPAPYDPe G D 5N® sac™ e AsP°1 DBDPa DB C D™D,
A%baAb®N“c ATINP5PC, 5P Se® LW aqbiCaD® (L
A%baAbasd, AMLodbCia ™ o A%ba Y P NNAC
AeadabDPdb™Ioc d'Ls Ac®ed™NCDPLY 5455 d'Lo
D7 ddPNNAC AendabDa /dPLLLA™ 0N AANDBRNCD B CH ™€
UM% Acndbadbsqlct

42 DotheDPCDPLNC o ?DNYDD®DC CLA®SC bDMPNLC
DeDeD®declof. "NALMGEWbA™a ™D N*PNYCC PH ™ LdC
Dotbedarlble® oAAnT LeleD®N®dC bALSRAc™<C, A dPLY ¢
As5cB5ed®>C (LA A%ba 85" N caD<COC DODPAlLY Y "ot

Db D¥®D% [~C N*C,

DPPPAb e PLdY DotbeD™PLRC Mho DI bDAPASAD 0 ®DC:

Charles Dent,
Lebeb®™N, Yellowknife Frame Lake- ¢
DbeDC (403) 669-2272

CL*dd Ao*NDO*PLNe® Dotbo® AJLYS, DdaLC bDPPATADP 0 ™D

Le gnl®
LebeD®N, o NeTDot
DbebC (403) 669-2298

Er e DotbeD®PLYC AJLLS, BDPPAABP a®DC;

Mark Nicoll

bALAGe ™ bA%a®D 5 bLPD{®

DbeDC 873-7052 De¢s*¢° 1-800-661-0784
ddNSa™D®dc: (403) 873-0357






| o DOTLODACQLH
@ EWS RELEASE
Northwest < LNAU VY O Al uLAa o1y

Territories Legislative Assembly

FRONT-LINE WORKER SURVEY

YELLOWKNIFE (October 21, 1993) - In keeping with its commitment
to survey participants, the Special Committee on Health and Social
Services has released the results of their Front-Line Worker Survey
undertaken as part of their review of health and social services in

the NWT.

There were two phases to the survey. The first phase involved
telephone interviews with 280 social service workers, alcohol and
drug counselors, community health representatives and family
violence shelter staff. The interviews focused on these workers'
background and training, job-related stresses and their opinions
about pressing social issues in their communities.

The survey provided a snapshot of our NWT front-line workers. Four
out of five front-line workers are women. These workers have
strong ties to their communities with four out of five workers
having lived in the north for at least ten years. They have an average
of over five years of front-line northern experience. Forty-three
percent of all workers had completed high school and one-half of the
74 social service workers had a degree or diploma in social work.

In the second phase, a mail survey with similar questions was
distributed to members of the RCMP, registered nurses and church
workers across the NWT.

Mr. Charles Dent, Chair of the Committee, said "Front-line workers
rated alcohol and drug abuse, unemployment, family violence, sexual
abuse and gambling as the top five social issues facing their
communities. On the personal side, the most pressing workplace
issue was the need for more resources in order to do a proper job.
Lack of training and no time to do preventative work were also
major issues."






Copies of the report were mailed to all survey participants. "When
the Committee tables its final report in November, the
recommendations will reflect the valuable input received from these
front-line workers," stated Mr. Dent.

For more information on the Report, please contact

Charles Dent,
MLA, Yellowknife Frame Lake
(403) 669-2272

For those who require information on the Report in Inuktitut, please
contact

John Ningark
MLA, Natilikmiot
(403) 669-2298

For a copy of the Report , please contact

Mark Nicoll
Committee Coordinator

Telephone 873-7052 or 1-800-661-0784
Facsimile (403) 873-0357
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Michael Ballantyne Resigns as Speaker

Yellowknife (December 7, 1993) - Michael A. Ballantyne, MLA -Yellownife North,
has announced he will resign as Speaker of the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest
Territories at the end of this session.

“Time has flown by and now is the appropriate time for me to move on to new
challenges,” said Mr. Ballantyne today in announcing his decision to his fellow MLA’s.

Mr. Ballantyne was elected Speaker of the 12th Legislative Assembly of the Northwest
Territories in November 1991.

“It has been a tremendous challenge to have served in this important role for over two
years. The role of the Speaker is evolving as rapidly, as is the Legislative Assembly itself.
During the difficult era of rapid change that we will experience in the next decade, it will
become increasingly important to have a fair, impartial and steady hand at the tiller of
the good ship Legislative Assembly as we navigate uncharted waters,” he said.

Mr. Ballantyne said he is pleased ... “ that the hectic task of building and opening the
new Legislative Assembly is now complete” and an Education Program will be intro-
duced in all northern schools by April, 1994. “It is the right time for a new person to
move the office of the Speaker to its next stage,” he added.

Mr. Ballantyne said he is looking forward to the remaining two years of his term as an
ordinary MLA and the chance it represents to articulate his concerns and those of his
constituents on the floor of the House.

Mr. Ballantyne was first elected to the Legislative Assembly as the Member for
Yellowknife North in 1983. He was subsequently acclaimed in 1987 and re-elected in
1991, '

A new Speaker will be chosen following the mid-term review of Cabinet, early next
week.
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For more information, contact: s :
Paul Jones ; DEC :~. 8 1995
Coordinator, Public Information (403) 669-2230
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NEW SPEAKER ELECTED

YELLOWKNIFE (December 10, 1993) - Jeannie Marie-Jewell, MLA -
Thebacha, has been elected Speaker-designate of the 12th Legislative
Assembly of the Northwest Territories.

The Hon. Jeannie Marie-Jewell replaces Michael Ballantyne, MLA - Yellowknife
North, who resigned as Speaker this week.

Mrs. Marie-Jewell was born in Fort Smith, N.W.T and first elected to the Legislative
Assembly in 1987.

She has served as a member of the 12th Legislative Assembly's Management and
Services Board, the Standing Committee on Agencies, Boards and Commissions, and
the Standing Committee on Finance. She was an alternate member of the Standina
Committee on Legislation. Mrs. Marie-Jewell also sat on the Special Committee on
Health and Social Services, and was an alternate member of the Special Committee
on Constitutional Reform.

During the 11th Legislative Assembly, Mrs. Marie-Jewell served as Minister of Social
Services, Minister of Personnel and Minister Responsible for the Women's Secretariat.
Mrs. Marie-Jewell was also the Minister Responsible for the Highway Transport Board
and Workers' Compensation Board and Minister for Youth.

Active in community affairs, Mrs. Marie-Jewell was president of the Fort Smith Metis
Association and Vice-President of the NWT Metis Association from 1984 to 1985. She
was a member of the Fort Smith Town Council from 1982 to 1985 and of the Native
Economic Development Program board from 1985 to 1987.

She is married to Malcolm Jewell. They have four children. p— LA -
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As Speaker, Mrs. Marie-Jeweli will chair the Management and Services Board which
administers the Assembly support services and advises the Legislature.

She will formally take the chair and assume the duties of Speaker when the 5th
Session convenes on Monday, December 13, 1993.

For more information, contact:

Paul Jones
Co-ordinator, Public Information
(403) 669-2230
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Members Conduct Guidelines Adopted

YELLOWKNIFE (December 8,1993) - The Legislative Assembly of the
Northwest Territories has become the first jurisdiction in Canada to adopt
conduct guidelines for its Members. MLA’s unanimously approved the
guidelines today.

“As leaders, we are expected to set examples and to live up to standards of
ethical behaviour which others are not required to,” said Brian Lewis, MLA -
Yellowknife Centre, who introduced the motion to adopt the guidelines.

The Assembly’s Standing Committee on Rules, Procedures and Privileges was
asked to review the topic of “The Conduct of Members” in April 1992. During its
discussion, the Committee met with Mr. Bob Pringle, an MLA from
Saskatchewan, who spoke about the experience of his jurisdiction with ethical
issues. As well, the Committee found that no other Canadian jurisdiction has
attempted to develop conduct guidelines applicable to all elected Members.
Those issues are usually dealt with at the party level.

“Our Legislative Assembly, operating within a consensus government system, is
in a unique position in Canada to deal with the question of guidelines for
Members,” said Mr. Lewis. “Without party discipline, each Member may act as
his or her own conscience dictates.”

Members of the Legislative Assembly are already subject to several detailed sets
of enforceable rules, such as a Conflict of Interest Provision of the Legislative
Assembly and Executive Council Act , the Elections Act and the Criminal Code.

Mr. Lewis added, “Despite the rules we are subject to, these conduct guidelines
are used to express statements shared by a group which reflect a level of moral
commitment to shared values, principles and aspirations.”

A copy of the guidelines will hang in the Great Hall of the Legislative Assembly
as a public symbol of their commitment to the principles it contains.
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A copy of the guidelines will hang in the Great Hall of the Legislative Assembly
as a public symbol of their commitment to the principles it contains.

The conduct guidelines will become part of the Legislative Assembly’s
public and educational information packages.

For more information, contact:

Paul Jones
Coordinator, Public Information
(403) 669-2230

(guidelines attached)






LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES

MEMBERS’ CoNpucT GUIDELINES

As a Member elected to the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories, I acknowledge that I have accepted a responsibility to serve the
people of the Northwest Territories. 1seek wisdom, strength, courage, honesty and caring from the people of the north, both from those who
have built our past, and from those who are shaping our future.

Asalegislator, elected togovern the Northwest Territories, I will serve As alegislator, I will do my best to fulfill my duties to the Legislature,

to do my utmost the public, my constituents and my colleagues with integrity and
to hear the voices of all our people, honour.
to preserve our traditions and bridge them with new ways To my constituents, I owe my best efforts at effechve.
to build our future, representation, as well as accountability, honesty, fairness

to provide legislation, policies and services for the good of and courtesy.

the people, as individuals, families, and communities, To the Legislature, I owe respect, as well as dedication to
my role in ensuring the integrity of our government and in

earning, through my actions, the confidence of the people.
To the public, I owe a responsibility to work for the well
being of all residents of the Northwest Territories.

to promote the equality of all our people,
to distribute resources fairly and justly, and
to respect and honour our land and all its inhabitants.

To my colleagues, I owe fairness and respect for our
differences, and the duty to work together with goodwill
for the common good.

I acknowledge human vulnerabilities, and will strive to bring honour to my role as a representative of our people.

Twill not act, nor condone others in acting, in ways which exploit, slander, or discriminate against others. Iwill not act, nor condone others in
acting, in ways which are dishonest, or which exploit positions of privilege for personal gain.

Asalegislator, I acknowledge a vision and a responsibility to improve the life of our people, and I will strive to act in creative ways to overcome
the hardships which destroy life and hope, and the human frailties which fall upon us.

So long as 1 am a Member of the Legislative Assembly, I will be true to these obligations, and will work to preserve the greatness of our land and
our people.









